





      AGENDA ITEM 9 ATTACHMENT

METRO SAN GABRIEL VALLEY GOVERNANCE COUNCIL








          JULY 1, 2003

SUBJECT:  
UPDATE ON POSSIBLE HEARING TO CONSIDER SERVICE CHANGES ON CONTRACT LINES

ACTION:
RECEIVE AND FILE

BACKGROUND

The San Gabriel Valley Sector Governance Council will be conducting a Public Hearing on Tuesday, September 2, 2003.  The purpose of this hearing is to receive public comment regarding the proposed initiation of Rapid Bus service on Soto St., and the proposed cancellation of MTA Lines 250/253 (Boyle Ave. – Evergreen Ave.) and Line 471 (Puente Hills Mall-Whitwood Center-Brea Mall).

In addition to these service changes, staff will be adding the following changes to four lines in the San Gabriel Valley that are operated for the MTA under contract to private companies:

· Line 254 (USC Medical Ctr.-Willowbrook) Cancel Saturday & Sunday service

· Line 256 (Eastern Ave.-Ave. 64-Hill St.) Reduce mid-day service to hourly frequency

· Line 270 (Monrovia-El Monte-Cerritos) Cancel Sunday service

· Line 177 (JPL-Pasadena-City of Hope) Replace service between JPL and Old Town Pasadena with service to be provided by Glendale and Pasadena

DISCUSSION

The Gateway Service Sector, which manages the MTA contracted bus service throughout LA County, is proposing a series of service changes to 15 contracted bus lines.  These range from cancellation of entire lines (225/226, 214, & 608) to the reduction of service levels during low passenger demand periods.  In a effort to provide our riding public with the best opportunity to comment on these changes, it is being proposed that the service sector in which the proposed contracted bus line operates and carries passengers, should hold the required public hearing.  As a result, all five sectors will be either adding these proposed service changes to an existing public hearing date, or calling a new public hearing.

Additional information regarding our four contracted bus lines will be provided to the Council at the regular July Governance Council meeting.

Prepared by:
Jon Hillmer, Service Development Manager, Metro SGV

